
Confessions  of  a  Cellphone-
Challenged Journalist
I have a confession.

Not  one  of  those  tawdry  confessions,  but  it  is  a  little
embarrassing. You see, I am cellphone challenged.

I  used  a  cellphone  once  —  about  ten  years  ago  when
volunteering to help rebuild Miami after Hurricane Andrew. The
BellSouth  loaner,  a  real  clunker,  helped  me  navigate  the
storm-ravaged county amidst downed street signs and landmarks.

But I’ve never owned one. Voicemail takes my messages and I’ve
seldom wanted to be more accessible. Some of my friends swear
by cellphones. Others swear at them. Ever been in a movie
theater when a filmgoer gets a call and decides to talk?

My wife attended a conference presentation during which a
woman asked the speaker a question from the audience. In the
middle of her question, with all eyes on her, her cellphone
rang. She not only answered it, but also conducted a brief
conversation while everyone watched aghast.

Airline  travelers  talk  before  takeoff  until  the  flight
attendant tells them to stop. They resume talking when the
plane lands. They talk walking through the airport, on the
inter-terminal shuttle, entering the restroom. They talk while
using the toilet or washing their hands. Some restrooms sound
like offices.

Drivers talk. Beachgoers talk. Students talk between classes.
Shoppers talk while cruising the aisles. (“What kind of cheese
did you want me to get?”)

Some restaurants ask diners not to use cellphones. Some summer
camps have banned them because they distract kids from social
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and recreational activities.

My doctor’s office has a sign asking patients to please not
talk on cellphones while the doctor or nurse is examining
them. (Let your mind wander on that theme for a moment.)

One of my favorite signs is inside a nearby church: “Please
turn off cellphones during service. (Let God call you.)”

The hit movie, “Bruce Almighty,” depicts God’s attempts to
contact the main character (played by Jim Carrey) by leaving a
number on his pager. Turns out the number is valid in many
area codes. After the film’s release, people and businesses
began getting calls from folks asking for God.

A Florida woman threatened to sue the film studio after 20
calls per hour clogged her cellphone. A Denver radio station
built a contest around the fluke. Some callers to the station
seemed to think they’d really discovered a direct line to God.
One left a message confessing her adultery.

Another number holder decided to offer some friendly advice.
She changed her voice message to say, “Looking for God? Well,
I’m not Him, but I do know Him. And knowing Him has changed my
life. You can know Him too. In fact, it’s a local call.”

Come to think of it, that may not be a bad idea. Jeremiah (the
Jewish prophet, not the bullfrog) said God told him, “Call to
Me and I will answer you, and I will tell you great and mighty
things, which you do not know.” It doesn’t even require a
cellphone.

I guess I can live with cellphones if people can realize that
they’re not for everyone. If you have one, I certainly don’t
fault you. But please, do turn it off when you go to see the
doctor.


